
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
I write to seek your support for the office of co-chair of the European Greens.  
 
These are challenging times: for democracy; for Europe and for the Green movement. Faced with the 
prospect of a pushback on green initiatives in the EU, a second Trump presidency in the USA, 
Russia’s continued war of aggression against the Ukrainian people and continued conflict in the 
Middle East we must be resolute, strong and vocal in our message. 
 
By way of background, I’m from Dublin, Ireland. I’m trained as an architect and urban planner, and 
just prior to my election as a Member of the European Parliament undertook a Masters in Cities at the 
London School of Economics. I have spent many years in local government as a city councillor on 
Dublin City Council. I then was elected for two terms as a member of the Irish Parliament, and as a 
Minister of State led the Irish Government’s delegation to the COP16 Climate Change negotiations to 
Cancun Mexico in 2010. For the last five years I was an MEP, and served on the Transport and 
Energy Committees of the European Parliament, and negotiated key laws on greening aviation, and 
was lead negotiator for the European Parliament on the Greener Buildings law, the Energy 
Performance of Buildings Directive. 
 
As an MEP representing Ireland over the last five years I’ve seen first hand how democracy thrives 
and how it can die. I’ve seen the successes of the European Green Deal, but also the failure to act at 
the speed required to tackle the interlinked climate and biodiversity crises.  
 
We may have national differences, but I believe as a Green family, we are stronger when we act and 
communicate together. Green success in the coming years will depend on how we communicate our 
message to the electorate. A Just Transition is required so that working families benefit from green 
measures. If we do this right we will lower bills, create decent jobs, and allow people to live longer 
healthier lives. This is a key message that we must focus on. The green transition must be a social 
transition that benefits everyone. 
 
Democracy thrives in darkness, and the European Greens must shine a light to help countries that are 
under threat from dictators and oligarchs, be they in the Middle East, Russia or in Europe itself. We 
have always been a strong voice for human rights and minorities globally and now is a hugely 
important time to speak out for communities under threat, in Africa, the Middle East and in regimes 
where civil society is under threat.  
 
If elected as co-chair I bring my experience as a member of a green party that has been in 
Government twice. That experience will help me in working with green parties that are nurturing the 
environmental and social message in vulnerable places where green voices have noy yet been in 
government. I believe our message can resonate in the Western Balkans and in regions in Central 
Europe that have not had strong environmental representation in local, regional or national 
assemblies. As someone who has spent many years in local government I know that what we can 
achieve in cities and towns can contribute to  our success. As a former Minister of State I bring my 
experience of government to the table in our debates and negotiations. We can, and must also build 
alliances with like-minded progressive voices in civil society.  
 
To do this I need your support, and as a campaigner and law-maker I ask you to put your trust in me 
as your co-chair for the next three years.  
 
Warmest wishes, 
 
Ciarán Cuffe 
 
 


